September 7, 2010
Ref: 10-L-0060-10

Canada — Newfoundland and Labrador Offshore Petroleum Board
5" Floor, TD Place

140 Water Street

St. John’s, NL A1C 6H6

Attention: Elizabeth Young
Dear Ms. Young,

Corridor Resources Inc. (Corridor) is pleased to provide an update regarding its geohazard
survey consultations completed in late August. On August 20, Corridor met with the Fish,
Food and Allied Workers (FFAW) representative, Robyn Saunders, and One Ocean
representative, Maureen Murphy, to provide an update on the planning for the geohazard
survey. Information such as the name of the vessel to be used, contractors involved, and
approximate timing of survey start date were provided. No issues were raised by either
organization.

On August 30, Corridor travelled to the Magdalen Islands to consult with key fishing
associations and the municipality on the proposed geohazard survey. The following
information is attached to this letter relating to the Magdalen Islands consultations:

o the attendance sheet from the meeting with fishing associations;

e copies of the consultation presentation in French and English;

e a table summarizing the issues raised by the fishing associations and Corridor’s
responses; and

e atable summarizing the issues raised by the municipality and Corridor’s responses.

Corridor emphasized to the Magdalen Islands representatives that. the company is in the
very early stages of exploring the Old Harry area; the proposed geohazard survey is a short
duration, low impact survey that will take about 5 to 6 days on location to complete (including
approximately 60 hours of low intensity seismic); and the results of the geohazard survey will
be analyzed before Corridor makes any decisions on possible next steps.

Please note that Corridor will be providing a French translation of the attachments referenced
above to the Magdalen Island fishing and municipality representatives with whom Corridor
met on August 30. The translation will be completed and distributed during the week of
September 6.
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Corridor understands that a geohazard survey and other preliminary exploration activities
may be new to some people on the Magdalen Islands and, as a result, there are still some
concerns from Island fishing associations about impacts from seismic and potential future oil
and gas development. Corridor is committing to continuing to consult on its activities and to
provide updates once its geohazard survey is completed. Corridor has posted some
information on its website related to the proposed Old Harry geohazard survey, including the
consultation presentations given. This information can be obtained at http://www.corridor.ca
under What's New, Old Harry Geohazard Survey.

Please let me know if you have any questions or require any additional information.

Sincerely,

Dena Murphy Paul Durling
Quality, Health, Safety and Environment Manager Chief Geophysicist
Attachments.

Cc:  Dave Burley
Darren Hicks



